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appointment with destiny

"God having provided something better for us, that they 
should not be made perfect apart from us." heb 11:40

that's what scripture says right after describing all 
the great men of faith and their contributions; "that 
they should not be made perfect apart from us."  
friends, we were each appointed to this time for a 
reason.  we have a job to do if we are to make that 
appointment.  they are anxiously waiting for us to 
complete our appointed task so we all may be made 
perfect; perfect at last.

there are appointed times throughout all of history.  
there was an appointed time for the flood.  there was 
an appointed time for the messiah to be born and die.  
there is an appointed time for the Lord Jesus to return 
and mete out His wrath.  that time is almost upon us.  
now is our appointment with destiny.

the scriptures talk about the iniquity of people and 
how there comes a time when it is complete.  God, in 
His boundless mercy, allows a time of completion to be 
reached.  it is then He declares, enough, time to reap 
what you have sown.  "and this is the condemnation, 
that the light has come into the world, and men loved 
darkness rather than light, because their deeds were 
evil." john 3:19  just like a harvest becomes ripened 
and ready to harvest, sin also has a harvest season.

i truly believe we are in the final harvest season; the 



last fall season of all falls.  and if we indeed have 
only seconds remaining on Gods' timepiece, we must act 
quickly to do whatever we plan to do for the Lord.

i was recently reading over about the servants and the 
talents distributed to each of them in matthew 25.  
scripture says He distributed to each according to 
their ability.  to one He gave five, to another two, 
and to yet another only one.  they all doubled their 
talent except for the one who had only one.  He simply 
hide his talent, afraid to use it.  i see that in so 
much of christendom today.  they feel they do not have 
much to give and so they bury it instead.

we all have something to give, whether we consider it 
valuable enough or not.  the Lord's reward is the same.  
it was the same to  the workers in the field in matthew 
20 and the ones with talents in matthew 25.  i don't 
think any of us want to receive the just reward the 
servant with only one talent received from his buried 
talent received.  i find it interesting this is the 
same chapter which relates the parable of the ten 
virgins.

now is the time if you're going to serve Him.  now is 
the time to quickly plant your seed.  there is still 
time to bear fruit before the harvest.  don't just sit 
around, waiting, thinking that you are only one and it 
will not matter.  procrastination is the thief of time 
and time is so short.  i believe the effort will be 
rewarded even if there is nothing to harvest.  we 
invest our talent prayerfully, trusting God for the 
increase.  "so then neither he who plants is anything, 
nor he who waters, but God who gives the increase." 1 



cor 3:7

the Master needs what you have to offer
no matter if you think it's small
His work on earth is done through His children
so give Him your best, give your all.
– Hess

in God's eyes it is a great thing to do a little thing 
well. yes, we have an appointment with destiny.  the 
multitude of saints that have gone before are waiting 
to see how we will perform.  indeed, all of creation 
anxiously awaits the revealing.  God has appointed each 
of us, uniquely for this set time.  let us all boldly 
go forth, "always carrying about in the body the dying 
of the Lord Jesus, that the life of Jesus also may be 
manifested in our body." 2 cor 4:10  not us but Christ 
that lives in us.

if we are indeed the generation that is destined to 
receive the culmination of all prophecy, and many 
others more learned than i believe believe it as well, 
how are we to live?  however one views the rapture, 
this will affect the immediacy how we live as 
christians.  imminency has been taught by the church 
from the beginning.  they expected His return at any 
moment; not just get ready, be ready.  if that be true, 
surely today's message from the Spirit is urgency and 
readiness.
"now to Him who is able to do exceedingly abundantly 
above all that we ask or think, according to the power 
that works in us, to Him be glory in the church by 
Christ Jesus to all generations, forever and ever.  
amen." eph 3:20-21




